MINUTES
TOWN COUNCIL
MEETING
03/08/22
Town Hall

Call to order

At roll call the following members were presents: Ms. Linder, Mr. Manning, and Ms. Seymore. Mr. Holland
and Mr. Newbury were not present.

Minutes of the previous meeting (February, 2022) were presented. Ms. Linder moved, and it was seconded
by Ms. Seymore, to accept the minutes of the previous meeting. The roll call vote was unanimous. The
motion passed.

Old business

The Mayor presented the two bids turned in for a new CPA firm to do the financials for the Town. After
discussion, Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to accept the bid from Richard L.
Maxwell & Associates, PLLC in Crossett. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

The Council have been in discussions about trying to see if Entergy has a map of street light poles with
numbers on them. Mrs. Gilmore contacted Chris Wesson, and he said they did. He is going to deliver the
map on Thursday. This will make it easier for us to find the poles when there is a problem.

New Business

The sewer pipe has been fixed on Short Circle and money sources are being pursued. Mrs. Newbury has
contacted several people about getting grant money to help with paying for the project. She said

that she would be working on this. The total for the work and equipment needed for the work is
$19,940.30. This does not cover the overlay on the road in the next year.

Financials

The Financials were presented. Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to approve
the financials for February 8, 2022. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Mr. Manning moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore to adjourn the meeting. The vote was
unanimous. The motion passed.
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